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SIUE BULLE

To th e  Faculty, Staff a n d  Students of Southern Illinois University a t  Edwardsville

Vol. 26, No. 19 
December 4, 1995

MEMO TO: The University Community 
FROM: Nancy Belck
SUBJECT: Appointment of Vice C h ^ ce llo r for Student Affairs

It is a pleasure to announce the appointment of Narbeth R. Emmanuel to the office 
of Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs, effective January 1, 1996. Please come meet him 
this afternoon from 3:30 to 5:30 at the Faculty and Staff Holiday Open House in the
Meridian Ballroom. The appointment has been approved by the Chancellor and is
subject to formal ratification by the Board of Trustees. Dr. Emmanuel will succeed 
Harvey Welch, Vice President for Student Affairs at Southern Illinois University at 
Carbondale, who has been on loan to us on a part-time basis.

Dr. Emmanuel has served with distinction as vice president at Ferris State for the past 
five years. Of special note is his selection as the 1996 Outstanding Performance Award 
given by the National Association of Student Personnel Administrators, Region IV-East. 
Recently, he was recognized by the Ferris State student newspaper for his innovative 
residence halls program and his leadership in promoting harmonious race relations.

Previously, Dr. Emmanuel was assistant vice president for student affairs at the 
University of Vermont, after serving seven years as associate dean of students and one 
year as interim dean of students. At SIUE, he will be responsible for Campus Recreation, 
the Carol Kimmel Student Leadership Development Center, Counseling Service,
Disability Support Services, Early Childhood Center, Health Service, Information and ID 
Card Center, International Student Services, Office of Campus Life, Student Publications, 
University Center, and University Housing.

He completed his baccalaureate and master's of education degrees and a doctorate 
in educational administration and supervision at Bowling Green, Ohio, State University. 
There he held a number of positions, including assistant to the vice provost for 
educational development, assistant program director for the Upward Bound Program, a 
doctoral fellow in the Office of the Vice Provost for Student Affairs and a special assistant 
to the dean of the College of Education, a doctoral intern in the Office of Student 
Activities, and an international fellow in the Office of International Student Programs.

Dr. Emmanuel held faculty rank and taught numerous courses as an assistant 
professor in the College of Education and Social Services at The University of Vermont 
and as an assistant professor in the College of Education at Bowling Green State 
University. He has published extensively and has been a presenter at many conferences 
on issues concerning student affairs. A leader on numerous committees and task forces at 
the institutions where he has served, he is active in professional and community 
organizations.

Please join me in welcoming Narbeth Emmanuel, his wife Ann, and their children, 
Jason and Chandra, to the University community. Nobby, as he is called, will bring 
outstanding leadership in helping us continue to pursue excellence at SIUE.
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